
    
 
                                                                                            
                                                                                               

 

CARINE SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
Minutes of the Parents and Citizens Association Inc 

General Meeting 
On Monday 8th August 2022 

 

Present: Carla Christou, Damian Shuttleworth, Janine Vibert, Gloria Acuna, Ellen McAllister, Heidi 
Barnes, Sarnett Kohli, Carlos Acuna, Diann McKenzie, Leona van der Meer, Bernadette Garcia, 
Justine Wartzki, Sarneet Kohli, Heidi Van, Priscilla Siano 
Apologies: Heather Branchi, Gloria Acuna, Sarah Pexton 
 
Meeting began 7.02pm  

 
Minutes from previous meeting:  
 
Accepted : Diann McKenzie Seconded: Priscilla Siano 
 
Business arising from previous meeting:  
 
Toilets – update at the next meeting  
 
Kerri Drage – update at the next meeting about Carine website- ideas on how we can attract more parents 
to attend  P and C meetings 
  

Correspondence in: Nil 

Correspondence out: Nil 
 

Principal’s Report:  
 
Welcome new parents to the school  
 
Covid update-  
Did peak but good now.  
3 staff member COVID cases.  
 
Year 9 camp went well. One COVID case.  
For future camps, planning on a year 7 camp instead of a year 9 camp and perhaps a year 10 camp 
as well.  
 
Paul Dillon presentation feedback was positive. All the children enjoyed it and found it very 
beneficial.  
Some students came home and told there parents it was interesting, engaging and informative.  
 
Staff numbers will be increasing as student numbers increase.  
At capacity, there will be approximately 2600 students and 340 staff members.  
 

 

 



 
Carine building program to finish 2023 term 4/ 2024 term 1.  
In use early 2024.  
 
President’s Report: Nil 
 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
As per attached report 
 
 
Accepted : Diann McKenzie  Seconded: Priscilla Siano 
 
 

 
 

General Business 
 
 
Discussion:  
 
Janine spoke about the purpose of the PandC –  

• Find out and ask questions about what is happening at Carine  

• Ask Damian questions you may have regarding the school  

• Have input into where the PandC levy money is spent  

 
  
 

Meeting closed at 7.50 pm  
 
Next Meeting: Monday 5th September  
 
 


